
 

 

 

On February 21st Raul Ramirez forwarded the following essay to me to be put in the 

Springboard: 

 

<I would like to take this time to apologize for diminishing the work of the previous board 

had done on the roofing situation. When the insurance companies changed how they 

value replacement of the roofs, the board was thrown into deep water. The situation 

was not easy to maneuver. At that time, the board suggested several options to 

address the crisis. The subject of a roof reserve was floated, with an increase of $80 

added to the Dues. That was not well received by the residents. Options were limited. 

Which has lead us to our current insurance situation. I apologize for not acknowledging 

the efforts of the previous board.=  Raul Ramirez 

 

This was the first Springboard I had attempted to edit. The Springboard pages were almost 

completely full at that time. I edited Raul’s submission incorrectly to fit it in the space left as 

follows: 

 

<I would like to take this time to apologize for apparently diminishing the work of the 

previous board had done on the roofing situation. When our insurance was significantly 

increased the situation and solutions were difficult to maneuver. The decision of the 

board unfortunately caused unexpected financial strain on many residents. I apologize 

for not acknowledging the efforts of the previous board.=  Raul Ramirez 

I should have said the increase in insurance caused financial strain on many of our residents.  

I failed to put the submission on the front page as Raul was unaware of that requirement and 

therefore did not mention it to me. 

 

I hope this will clear up any misconceptions about why the <apology= did not appear on the first 
page and why it was edited incorrectly. 

Connie Russell 
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